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Memorandum 
 
To:  Village President and Village Board of Trustees  
From: Steven Bosco, Village Administrator 
Date:  6-14-16 
Re:      Community Sign 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
The community sign located at the northeast corner of State Street (Route 56) and 
Lincolnway (Route 31) was donated to the Village by the North Aurora Lions Club in 
the late 1980’s.  The Village has been responsible for updating the sign with new 
messages and the general maintenance of the sign.  In its current state, the clock 
feature and temperature gauge on the sign are no longer working.  Staff has reached 
out to two separate sign companies and have been told that these features are 
mostly obsolete and replacement parts are unavailable.   
 
With features of the sign no longer working and the overall appearance of the sign 
deteriorating, staff reached out to the Lions Club to see if they were interested in 
fixing or replacing the sign since they originally donated the sign.  Since the current 
sign is maintained by the Village, staff stated that if the Lions Club wanted to provide 
a new sign, the Village would like it to have an electronic reader board or possible 
light-emitting diode (LED) display to improve efficiency.  Currently, Village staff 
members have to physically change the message on the reader board and only one 
message can be displayed on each side of the sign at one time.  With an electronic 
display, staff can program multiple messages to rotate from a remote location via 
computer. 
 
In the discussions with the Lions Club, staff made it clear that should the Lions Club 
not want to build a new sign, staff intended to ask the Village Board if they would like 
to build a community sign for the Village.  In that scenario, the Village could open up 
sponsorship of the community sign to civic groups in the community.  The 
conversation with the Lions Club concluded with the group stating that they do not 
plan to build a new sign at their expense; however, they want to exclusively sponsor 
any new community sign in the form of a monetary contribution since they donated 
the first sign.   
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At this point staff is looking for direction from the Village Board as to whether they 
would like a new community sign, which would be primarily, if not fully, paid for by 
the Village.  Should the Village Board want to pursue the purchase of a new 
community sign, staff believes an LED or other form of a digital display is desirable 
since it would be more efficient to maintain and could hold multiple community 
messages at once.  Staff estimates the cost of a new community sign with an LED 
display at $20,000-$60,000 depending on the size of the display.  Non-LED signs are 
expected to be cheaper, but do not provide the same ability to present images as 
clearly.  
 
If the Village Board wishes to pursue a new community sign, staff would also need 
further direction regarding the location of the new sign and whether to allow the 
North Aurora Lions Club to exclusively sponsor the sign via a monetary contribution 
towards the project. 
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